
 

SCIT Report/Recommendations  

 
 

 

1. Request for Traffic Control Signage Form – Discussion was held regarding form. Form to be 

modified to add that the majority of affected residents need to sign the request for Traffic 

Control Signage Form. Also, SCIT may not review a street issue if it has not been more than 1 

year since the last time it has reviewed the same issue.   

  

2. Wilson Avenue No Parking Request – Both Gary Baldridge and Dan Andert submitted reviews 

about this issue. Within the last two years, there was 1 call to the Police Department for vehicles 

parked on both sides of the street. The responding officer reported parked vehicles were not 

causing a hazard. An accident report search was also completed and found 2 accidents, but were 

not contributed by vehicles parked on both sides of Wilson. Both Baldridge and Andert drove 

Wilson the week of 1/4/2021 and found no issues regarding Parking on Wilson Avenue.  All 

approved denial.   

  

3. No Parking within 20’ feet of Crosswalks – Discussion was held to determine if this should apply 

to all crosswalks within the City of Kirkwood or if this should apply to only certain crosswalks. It 

was recommended by the SCIT Committee that an ordinance be recommended to City Council 

to add a no parking restriction within 20’ feet of any crosswalk in the City of Kirkwood. The ones 

that have issues with parking at the crosswalk can be signed at the discretion of the City 

Engineer/Public Services Director.   

  

  

  

  


